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    Since the earliest days of animal protection, animal 
welfare investigators and law enforcement have played 
central roles to aid animals that have been victims of 
human abuse and ne-
glect.  Increased public 
awareness is one of the 
major goals of the Geor-
gia Equine Rescue 
League (GERL) which 
has increased the aware-
ness and concern for the 
animals that share our 
communities.   With in-
creased neglect that our 
nation is facing, so too 
should be the attention is 
helping professionals to 
do their jobs better and to 
accord greater protec-
tions for animals; the 
problem of unwanted 
horses focuses additional 
attention on equine vol-
unteers and law enforce-
ment, who are seeing 
more abandoned and 
abused horses than ever 
before. Those who become involved in responding to 
animal abuse not only help address the needs of individ-
ual animals that clearly suffer but fulfill their oath to use 
their skills for the betterment of society. 

    In all states, animal cruelty is a crime.  There are both 
civil and criminal avenues for prosecuting animal cruel-
ty depending upon the facts of the case.  This is where 

education and training 
are crucial in the grow-
ing caseload of animal 
cruelty crimes. 
 
   On Thursday, July 18, 
2019, GERL hosted an-
other successful meeting 
and an all-day training 
session in LaGrange, 
Georgia to educate the 
officers concerning Geor-
gia’s Equine Protection 
Laws and to provide 
training in evidence gath-
ering to prepare for win-
ning animal abuse court 
cases.   
   Law Enforcement and 
Animal Control Officers 
from 42 counties were 
invited to participate.  
The response was ex-
tremely positive, and the 

Law Enforcement Training Center in LaGrange was full 
of dedicated and interested enforcement professionals.  
 

Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

P.O. Box  328 

Bethlehem, Ga. 30620 

770-464-0138 

https://gerlltd.org 

contactus@gerlltd.org 

By Gloria Bell, Area Coordinator 
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Multi-County Equine Training for Law Enforcement 

By Gloria Bell, Area Coordinator 

   In addition to experienced volunteers that are mem-
bers of GERL, GERL was and always is extremely for-
tunate to have very knowledgeable, experienced and 
willing instructors for this event.    

 
Our EXPERT Instructors were: 

• Mat Thompson, Georgia Department of Agriculture 
(GDA), Equine Manager 

 Mat Thompson manages the GDA Equine Health 
Section which is responsible for enforcing the Hu-
mane Care for Equines Act, the Equine Act of 1969 
and excerpts of the Animal Protection Act.  En-
forcement of these laws is achieved through the in-
spection of equine sales, abuse complaints, stables 
and events under his direction.  

 

 At this training, Mat Thompson delivered infor-
mation on Georgia Equine Protection Laws and de-
scribed what constitutes equine abuse. He instructed 
how to body score horses and loves to share his ex-
perience in horse handling.  He also graciously 
helps to provide live horses for horse handling prac-
tice during this session. 

 

• Kevin Hearst, Retired Field Supervisor/Chief Cru-
elty Investigator for Dekalb County Animal Ser-
vices.  We are honored to have Kevin share his ex-
pertise for this training. Kevin has been a member 
of our National Animal Cruelty Investigations 
School faculty for over seven years and is recog-
nized as an expert in the field of animal cruelty in-
vestigations. This school is written into policy in 
several jurisdictions throughout the United States 

and has been recognized as one of the leaders in 
education for humane investigators. Kevin is the 
primary reasons for this honor. He has been asked 
to and delivered many presentations for conferences 
throughout the nation. (Retired) He served as DeK-
alb Animal Services & Enforcement Academy di-
rector, Lead field supervisor and Chief cruelty in-
vestigator for our (Animal cruelty Taskforce). He 
also served as liaison In-service instructor for DeK-
alb Co. Police Academy, Sheriff Office, Code En-
forcement, Emergency Management Agency and 
District Attorney & Solicitor-General’s offices. He 
served as an expert witness due to his extensive 
knowledge, training, and experience in animal cru-
elty/ equine, dangerous animal and blood sports in-
vestigations. 

    Kevin never fails to present an information filled 
and humorous account of his experiences concern-
ing the proper way to carry out and document ani-
mal abuse cases.    In addition to keeping full atten-
tion of the participants, Kevin shared amazing 
knowledge, passed out actual photographs of some 
of his past cases to have team participation in the 
class which included all of the attendees. They ex-
amined the photographs and gave their combined 
analysis of the pertinent details.  Much is learned 
from this exercise and the interaction within the 
class. 

Cynthia Anderson kicked off the meeting.  

Cynthia Anderson checking in participants.  

Continued from page 1 
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Multi-County Equine Training for Law Enforcement  
By Gloria Bell, Area Coordinator 

• Jessica Rock, Special Prosecutor 
 
   Jessica provided detailed information concerning 
what she, or any prosecuting attorney needs in order to 
successfully prepare a case which would insure a con-
viction.  What would be the value in doing all of the 
work it takes to issue and execute a warrant, prepare a 
case, and then loose the case or have it dismissed for 
lack of evidence.   While we are saving these animals 
from abuse, the offender repeats the abuse all over 
again if not convicted. 
 
   In addition to information provided in the training 
facility, we also provided practice and instruction with 
a live horse outdoors (transported to the event by GDA, 
Equine Inspectors) to those interested in learning about 
the nature of horses and effective ways to interact with 
them.  Demonstrations and hands on training was pro-
vided in evaluating a horse that has been neglected, 
how to handle them, their body score and various han-
dling demonstrations.   Some of the officers had not 
had interaction with horses in the past, as this training 
provided basics to enable them to handle and make bet-
ter decisions in the welfare of the animal.  

Mat Thompson, GDA Equine Mgr. and Patty Livingston 

The Dept. of Agriculture brought a skinny horse for  
the “hands on” portion of the training. 

We had a full house for the training class. 

Continued on page 4 

Kevin Hearst entertained the class with his riveting presentation. 
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Jessica Rock, Chris Bussey, Cynthia Anderson & Kevin Hearst  

   All of our experienced speakers were passionate 
about protecting all animals, through the use of our 
laws, and making sure offenders are punished.  GERL 
shares this passion. Several GERL Volunteers (Patty 
Livingston, Cynthia Anderson, Linda Kundell and Glo-
ria Bell) provided lunch for all, gave out door prizes to 
several lucky attendees, and class outline and docu-
ments.     All attendees were presented a Certificate of 
Training and those with the need, were provided six 
P.O.S.T. Certification Hours. 
  
   These ongoing training classes are sponsored by 
GERL to carve a path in solving the problem of too 
many unwanted horses, overbreeding, and unnecessary 
abuse and neglect.  Patty Livingston, GERL President 
has created a “Get Well Plan” which was created to 
help prevent the increasing neglect.   Two parts to the 
plan are (1.) to provide education to law enforcement, 
animal control agencies, and the community, and (2.) 
push for prosecution, fines, and punishment of neglect-
ful and abusive owners.   GERL’s next equine training 
will take place in Cobb County on November 25, 2019.    

Multi-County Equine Training for Law Enforcement   
By Gloria Bell, Area Coordinator 

Training included horse handling 101 Jessica Rock, Special Prosecutor 
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   You may remember a couple of stories that we’ve 
run in our newsletters about a little girl named Lucy 
Hight who, for the past three years, has elected to give 
all her birthday money to  the Georgia Equine Rescue 
League (GERL) in lieu of birthday presents. Lucy is 
the daughter of proud parents Mike and Shelly Hight, 
of Loganville.  She rides at Serenity Creek Farm in 
Monroe, which is where her birthday parties are always 
held.  Lucy’s mom reached out to invite me to the 
small birthday party celebration and to accept the dona-
tion.  I was totally blown away when Lucy handed me 
the envelope.  This year she was able to raise and do-
nate $1300 to GERL thanks to the help of family and 
friends!   

   Lucy is the most selfless little girl I’ve ever had the 
pleasure of meeting.  Having no children of my own, I 
think I am a pretty good critic and you just don’t see 
kids like her very often.  Therefore, I’m going to take a 
moment to brag on her.  Lucy is respectful, sweet and 
just a pleasure to be around.  She is a horse crazy little 
pixie of a girl who is obviously very comfortable on 
the back of a horse.  I love to watch her ride.  Lucy is 
happy to give her birthday money to horses in need and 
knows that we have plenty of them right here in Geor-
gia.  She has been to the Mansfield barn and has seen 
what condition the horses are in when they arrive.  
Speaking of which, the Georgia Department of Agri-
culture’s Equine Division recently picked up 10 very 
thin horses and donkeys so I’m sure that Lucy’s gener-
ous donation will go a long way to help them get back 
to good health.   

 

What an outstanding young lady you are Lucy Hight!  
Thank you so much for your generosity and love of 
horses!  

Lucy Hight Does It Again!   
By Patty Livingston 

Lucy with her favorite ride.  

Lucy presented GERL President, Patty Livingston, with $1300 
that she collected for her birthday. Lucy’s birthday party with all of her friends and family. 
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T-Shirt $16.00 Sweat Shirt $55.00 

Colors:  Violet/Crunch Berry/Lagoon Blue 

Sweat Shirt with printed logo 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Colors: Mint/Blossom/Melon 

T-Shirt with printed logo on front/back 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Back of shirt 

Support GERL by wearing our merchandise! 

Available to purchase on our website www.gerlltd.org 

Gildan Soft style Ladies V-Neck Tee $16.00 

V-Neck T-Shirt with printed logo on front 
Sizes available: M (6-8), L (8-10), XL(10-12) & 2X(12-14) 

Adult Short Sleeve T-Shirt $20.00 

T-Shirt with printed logo on front/back 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Back 

Front 

Colors: 

Kiwi/Violet/Chalky Mint Colors: Azaleza Only 
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Rescue Challenge 2019 
By Tamma Trump 

   Mark your Calendars and buy your tickets today! On Octo-

ber 5, 2019 GERL will hold our 6th Annual GERL Rescue 

Challenge in the climate controlled UGA Livestock Arena in 

Athens. This event has been a huge success in helping 

GERL place our young and untrained foster horses. Our 

three judges are going to have a tough time this year! We 

have four great horses and trainers that will be showcasing 

their talents in three different phases of the competition; In-

Hand, Natural Trail Course and the popular Freestyle where 

the trainers choose music and a routine, these are always a 

crowd pleaser. These four teams of horse and rider have en-

dured many challenges in their 120 days. From learning to 

trust humans again to enduring the extreme heat this sum-

mer, the trainers have worked hard to improve the lives and 

make a brighter future for our horses. The trainers will be 

available during the day to show you their horse and answer 

any questions that you may have. In addition to the three 

phases, The Cowboys and Angels Madison County 4-H Drill 

Team will be performing the Opening Flag Ceremony. We 

will have a live Jousting Demonstration with Knights from 

Medieval Times who will also do a demonstration on how 

they train the horses. The UGA Eventing Team will be per-

forming as well as Elaina Schmersey and her cute mini 

Cookie Monster!  A must at every GERL event is our silent 

auction followed by a live auction, of wonderful items col-

lected throughout the year especially for the Rescue Chal-

lenge. If you haven’t already, you can follow the horse’s 

progress on our GERL Rescue Challenge 2019 Group on 

Facebook. The horses will be available for adoption a week 

after the competition. If you are interested in any of the hors-

es you will need to complete an Adoption Application and 

have your farm inspected. Don’t miss this action packed 

day. Go to the website and purchase your ticket. 

Tinker Moffitt and Annie driving a cow during a training session. 

Douglas Owens and Kendall cutting down a tree  Kira DeRosa and Skittles going for a trail ride. 

Toby Daw and Toby practicing for the big day.  



July, August & September 2019 Quarterly Newsletter | 8  

 
   Leslie lambert, 
CeCe Calli, Phyllis 
Bowen, Linda Kun-
dell and Patty Living-
ston attended this 
event in August.  We 
met a lot of very nice 
horse people and did a 
lot of talking about 
GERL and our up-
coming Rescue Chal-
lenge.   We put news-
letters on the table 
and each time there 
was a break in the 
classroom all of the 
attendees came out into the vendor area where there 
were approximately twelve vendors’ tables set up with 
their wares.  We had a lot of people stop by and most 
of them took at least one newsletter.   
 
   This year I meet a man who had rescued a horse 
about three years ago in Tennessee.  He really loves 
this horse and said that a rescue horse is the way to go 
for him.  Of course, he also mentioned that he has two 
rescue dogs and a rescue cat.  I laughed when he said 

that he had even rescued his wife.  She was laughing 
right along with us since he had pulled her out of the 
water when they were kids!  It was a fun day for us all. 
 
   This is about the sixth or seventh year that we have 
attended.  Every time we enjoy meeting and greeting 
horse people who want to know about us (GERL).   We 
will be there again next year. 

GERL Attends UGA Horse Owners Seminar 
By Linda Kundell 

CeCe Calli, Linda Kundell and Leslie Lambert 

Linda Kundell  

   Remember this guy?  This is Slider.  He was the skinny stallion on the cover of our Jan Feb March 2019 quar-
terly newsletter.  Well, look at him now!  He was castrated shortly after going to his new forever home.  Fully 

paid for by GERL.  He looks awesome today! 

Slider – Before (January 2019) 

Update on Slider 

Slider – After Rehab  
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Absalon, John - Bartow, Floyd, Gordon, Cherokee, 
Paulding.  
(770) 546-9672  /  sanstet@bellsouth.net 

Anderson, Cynthia - Baldwin & Putnam 
(770) 713-9887  /  gomaisfat@yahoo.com 

Aronson, Dr. Amy - Lowndes 
(229) 356-7991 / aaronson@valdosta.edu 
Beasley, Hugh—Coffee, Bacon, Jeff Davis, Telfair, Ben Hill, 
Irwin, Berrien and Atkinson  
(912) 381-4219 / hugh01@windstream.net 

Bell, Gloria – Coweta and Fayette 
(706) 392-7520 / gloria@decorinsights.com 

Benfield, Rita - Douglas, Haralson, Carroll 
(770) 330-0877 / ritabenfield@gmail.com 
Bond, Susie - Newton, Morgan & Greene 
(770) 464-4353  /  gerlsusie@att.net 

Brayton, Cynthia - Rockdale & Henry 
(678) 490-6266 /  leaper12@hotmail.com 

Brock, Allen - Franklin, Madison, Hart, Stephens, Elbert, 
Banks, Jackson, Clarke, Oglethorpe, Habersham, Rabun 
(949) 637-1416 /  astunt1@yahoo.com 

Calli, CeCe  -  Hart, Franklin and Elbert  
(706) 371-5804 / gerlfoster@aol.com 
Carter, Dotti & Jack - Towns 
(706) 896-4997  /  (706) 835-5677 
frogleap@windstream.net 

Copeland, Helen - Forsyth & Dawson 

(770) 361-5053 / outlawstar10@hotmail.com 

DeVane,  Charles & Linda—Brooks, Thomas & Cook 
(229) 263-7714 / (229) 560-0844 

Farrar, Alice—Jones 
(478) 451-7999 / alice.farrar@gmail.com 

Fayard, Brenda—Pike, Lamar, Upson & Spalding 
(770)856-2144 / Fayardb@bellsouth.com  

Folea, Theresa - Forsyth  
(770) 307-7625/770-205-5852 / tfolea@gmail.com 
Gavitt, Heather - Brantley, Ware, Pierce, Glynn & Bacon 
(912) 548-3301 / heathergavitt79@gmail.com  
Grage, Wendy - Gwinnett, DeKalb, Walton & Rockdale 
(404) 660-6646 / wgrage@me.com 
Hammond, Angie - Elbert, Madison, Franklin & Hart  
(762) 338-8786 / ahammond1023@gmail.com  

Jones, Debra & Walter  -Wayne, Long, Liberty, Appling 
& Glynn  (912) 424-9707 / walterdebra97@gmail.com  

Kies, Adrienne—Barrow, Walton & Jackson 
kies.adrienne@gmail.com / (828) 772-4418 
Kingsley, Tanya  - Jasper, Butts, Monroe, Jones & Putnam  
(706) 468-0794 / twkings@gmail.com 
Kundell, Linda - Oconee, Morgan, Oglethorpe, Athens & 
Clark  (706) 769-6395 /  lindakgerl@gmail.com 
LaPierre, Alex - Clayton, Houston, Dougherty, Floyd 
(678) 262-8843 / pkperformancetherapy@gmail.com  
Mabey, Marge—Hall 
(770) 906-0655 / margemabey37@gmail.com 

McVay, Tracie  -  Harris and Troup 
(706) 718-3993 / traciemcvay@aol.com 
Muffley, Lisa  -  Clarke, Oconee and Madison 
(706) 540-6153 / cuebie2@gmail.com 
Rast, Lee  - Dade, Walker, Catoosa, Chattooga, Floyd,  
Gordon and Bartow 
(404) 964-5665 / rastla@aol.com 
Raybon, Annette - Paulding , Cobb, Bartow 
(770) 445-8655 / raybonta@bellsouth.net 

Reffner, Taylor Monroe – Bryan, Chatham and 
Bulloch 
(912) 665-2502 / tmmonroereffner@gmail.com  
Roush, Lori—Warren, Hancock, Wilkes, McDuffe, Glascock 
and Washington 
(706) 699-0230  /  cfdancingstar@aol.com 
Robinson, Lynne  - Cobb, Paulding, Bartow, Cherokee, 
Douglas and Fulton    
(404) 435-5746  / lynne@gerlltd.org  

Scruggs, Amy– Cook , Lowndes, Colquitt, Thomas, Berrien 
and Lanier 
(520) 403-8949 / amy.scruggs1981@gmail.com 
Uhlenbrock, Rita—Bulloch, Chatham, Effingham 
(912) 667-5151 / ritarae819@gmail.com 

Whitworth, Debbie - Elbert & Hart 
(404) 805-4409 / rlw73dpw@gmail.com 
Williams, Michelle - Spalding 
(404) 290-8115  /  shelly19629@gmail.com 
Wrensen, Sue - Cherokee 
(770) 331-6947 / swrensen@comcast.net 
Ziebell, Ray—Dawson & Pickens 
(770) 354-0293 / razfences@msn.com 

Area Coordinator Director 

Patty Livingston (770) 867-0760 

gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

AREA COORDINATORS NEEDED in 

MIDDLE AND SOUTH GEORGIA! 

   We Need You!! Please consider volunteering to be 

GERL’s horse “go to person” in your area.  The types of 

things that you might  be asked to do would be to perform 

a “drive-by” to check out a “skinny horse” report in your 

area. Perhaps someone in your area has applied to adopt 

one of our horses and we need someone to perform a farm 

visit.  Please call Patty  Livingston at the number above if 

you can spare a little of you time. 
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PLEASE CONSIDER SUPPORTING GERL  
THROUGH THE  

AMAZON SMILES PROGRAM. 
 

As of August 2019 GERL has received $3,162.82.   
That is very encouraging, thank you to those who al-
ways go to the Amazon Smile link and support GERL 
while you do your shopping.  If you shop on Amazon 
through their Amazon Smiles program, 0.5% of your 
purchase is donated to GERL.  In order to support 
GERL through the Amazon Smiles program, all you 
have to do is go to https://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-
2080606 and choose Georgia Equine Rescue League 
as your charity.  You also have to begin shopping via 
that link in order for your purchases to be credited to-
ward GERL.  What a great way to support a great 
cause without spending any of your own money. 
 
You can find links to both of these programs on the 
GERL website at https://gerlltd.org.  Our thanks go 
out to all of you who have chosen to support GERL 
through these programs. 

Preheat oven  to 350 degrees F (175 degrees C). 

In a medium bowl, mix the eggs, sugar, oil, and pumpkin 

with an electric mixer until light and fluffy. Sift together the 

flour, baking powder, baking soda, cinnamon and salt. Stir 

into the pumpkin mixture until thoroughly combined. 

Spread the batter evenly into an ungreased 10x15 inch 

jellyroll pan. Bake for 25 to 30 minutes in preheated oven. 

Cool before frosting. 

To make the frosting, cream together the cream cheese 

and butter. Stir in vanilla. Add confectioners' sugar a little at 

a time, beating until mixture is smooth. Spread evenly on 

top of the cooled bars. Cut into squares. 

 4 eggs 

 1 2/3 cups white sugar 

 1 cup vegetable oil1 (15 ounce) can pumpkin 

puree 

 2 cups all-purpose flour 

 2 teaspoons baking powder 

 1 teaspoon baking soda 

 2 teaspoons ground cinnamon1 teaspoon salt1 

(3 ounce) package cream cheese, softened 

 1/2 cup butter, softened 

 1 teaspoon vanilla extract 

 2 cups sifted confectioners' sugar 
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GERL’s Booth at  

Pickers Paradise 

   You may have heard that GERL has 

rented a booth at the Antique Mall, Pick-

er’s Paradise, located behind the BB&T 

Bank on Spring Street in Monroe.  We re-

cently had 2 volunteers by the name of 

Terry and Pat Allen who built 2 very nice 

shelves to allow easy access to more 

items.  In addition, we’ve just posted a 

20% off of everything!  So, if you’re in 

need of English or Western tack or a 

GERL T-shirt, please visit our booth at 

Pickers! 

   As many of you may already 

know, in 2018 the GERL 

Board of Directors agreed to 

fill their same positions on the 

Georgia Horse Council Board.  

During our first annual (kick-

off) meeting last August we 

discussed hosting a horse fair.  

There was a lot of interest and 16 people signed their name 

as a volunteer for a 2020 Horse Fair that day.  The commit-

tee met almost every month, with more and more of our vol-

unteers dropping by the wayside.  Still, there was a small 

hand-full of folks who didn’t want to give up on the idea.  

One of those people was Nancy Cox, who is a certified pro-

ject manager in her working life.  Over the months, she has 

been busy researching and guiding the rest of the commit-

tee.  However, there were some important positions that 

were not filled on our committee which prevented us from 

moving forward at the pace needed to make a horse fair 

happen in the Spring of 2020, as first discussed.  Nancy 

came up with an idea to merge a GHC horse fair with the 

GERL Rescue Challenge and move the venue to the Geor-

gia International Horse Park in Conyers.  Everyone thought 

it was a great idea and it was presented to the GERL Rescue 

Challenge Committee members.  They thought it was a 

great idea, too!  

    Nancy, Doug Mundrick and I scheduled an appointment 

at the Horse Park to discuss our needs and find out the cost 

and schedule a date.  Unfortunately, they didn’t have any-

thing available in 2020 that was suitable for us and also al-

lowed enough time for the planning.  The date that they 

came up with is April 17, 2021.  That seems like a long way 

off, but I can tell you from the prospective of planning an 

event like this (for the first time and in a new venue) we’re 

going to need every single day we have available.  So, we’re 

looking for vendors, sponsors and volunteers.  We are still 

lacking in the area of a marketing person and other im-

portant positions.  If you would like to see Georgia hosting a 

horse fair with the Rescue Challenge as a headliner, along 

with Medieval Times and other entertainment, clinicians, 

classroom educational sessions and more, PLEASE contact 

me at 770-867-0760 and let me know.  I know this will be a 

great event that will attract more people than just hosting a 

Rescue Challenge.  I think it is a win-win for Georgia horse 

lovers!  Come join us and don’t forget to SAVE THE 

DATE!! APRIL 17, 2021!! 

GERL and the GHC Partner to Host Horse Fair in 2021 
By Patty Livingston 
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W h o ’ s  W h o  
Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

Board Members 

Patty Livingston  - President 
(770) 867-0760  /  gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

Tamma Trump - Vice President 
(770) 655-0819  / mswhinney@juno.com 

Lynne Robinson - Treasurer 
(404) 435-5746  /  lynne@gerlltd.org 

Cynthia Anderson—Secretary 
(770) 713-9887 / secretary@gerlltd.org 

  Linda Kundell- Alternate 
(706) 769-6395 / lindakgerl@gmail.com  
 

 
Adoption & Foster Coordinator - CeCe Calli 

(706) 371-5804  /  foster@gerlltd.org 
Volunteer Coordinator—Leslie Lambert 

gerlvolunteers@gerlltd.org  
Auction Coordinator - Sue Wrensen 

(770) 331-6947 / swrensen@comcast.net  
Stallion-Gelding Coordinator 

Marian Finco / (706) 340-4368 / mhfinco@aol.com 
Triage Teams - Open Positions 

Public Relations Coordinator  - Position Open 

 

 
Event Coordinators 

Poker Ride—Amy Cox  
Rescue Challenge Coordinator - Tamma Trump 

(770) 655-0819  /  mswhinney@juno.com  
 

Social Media Coordinator 
Nancy Bogardts  / a4dognight@hotmail.com 

 
Grant Writer / Position Open 

 
Merchandise Coordinator - Linda Kundell 

(706) 769-6395 / lindakgerl@gmail.com  
 

Website / Newsletter - Steve DeMoss 
(678) 427-5771  /  steve@gerlltd.org 

 
GERL Advisory Board 

Rhonda Veit, DVM 
 

To report a case  of equine abuse, call the Georgia De-
partment of Agriculture’s Equine Division 

Monday - Friday  /  8:30 am - 4:30 pm 
(404) 656-3713 or (800) 282-5852 

If you would like GERL to assist with an 
Equine Abuse case call (770) 464-0138 

Interested in becoming an Area Coordinator? 

Area Coordinator Director 

Patty Livingston 

(770) 867-0760 

gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

 

Donations in Honor of 

 

Valerie Puryear’s Birthday by Marian Finco 

Susie Cottingim by Marian Finco 

Dorothy Benson by Linda Stallings 

Lucy Hight’s Birthday by her friends & family 

Sue Mead by Elizabeth Ferry 

Joray Lockridge’s Birthday by Steven Neal 

Denesa Snell by Sandra Hagge 

Lori Williams by Marian Finco 

Jenny Defelice by Marian Finco 

Mary Ann Parks by Marian Finco 

Miscellaneous Donations  

 

Jane Buckler 

Karen Johnson 

Kelley Mundrick 

Alyssa and Austin Conway 

Victoria (Tori) Joyce 

Christopher Gregory & Susan Futrelle-Gregory 

CeCe Callie 

Shari Branson 

Peggy Paris 

Ellen Day 
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Starved and neglected horses impounded by the Georgia Department of Agriculture need your 

help!   Donations will be applied directly towards feed and hay for impounded horses.  Currently, 

the cost for rehabilitating a horse is approximately $150 per month, per horse. 

Make your TAX DEDUCTIBLE donation through the Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

“Feed a Horse” program.  We need your help so that these horses can live. 

Get involved!  Ask your friends, family, co-workers and others to help raise money to feed the 

horses! 

I would like to make a donation of: 

□ $150.00 per month for 4 months to rehabilitate one horse. 

□ $600.00 one time donation to rehabilitate one horse. 

□ $____________ per month to help rehabilitate the horses. 

□ $____________ any donation is gladly accepted! 

...or Pay online https://gerlltd.org 

 

Name: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________ City:_____________ State:____ Zip:_________ 

Telephone #: _____________________  Email:  ________________________________ 

THANK YOU! 

Make check payable to:  

GERL 

Mail to: P.O. Box 328 

Bethlehem, GA  30620 

“Feed a Horse” 
Program 

Itty Bitty Before Itty Bitty After 

https://gerlltd.org 

Your donation is 

tax deductible! 

Join our Feed A Horse Program 
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The following 10 suggestions are based on researchers' current 

knowledge of shipping's effects, but as more is learned, these 

guidelines may change. Any stress-reducing measures you can 

implement will improve your horse's response to his time on the 

road. 

1. Leave horses untied--or tied long--while they travel. 

Researchers agree that a horse who can lower his head below the 

point of his shoulder will be much less likely to suffer respiratory 

stress from traveling. Some trailer designs do not allow horses to 

lower their heads very far and some horses fight with their neigh-

bors if given any leeway. Yet when possible, allow the horses to 

take advantage of whatever room there is to carry their heads in a 

natural, mucus-draining posture. 

2. Transport horses in familiar, congenial groups. 

When shipped with his pals, your horse has less risk of exposure 

to infectious disease and of suffering injury, and he won't be dou-

bly stressed by dealing with new horses at the same time he's cop-

ing with the physical effects of transport. 

3. Keep the trailer spotlessly clean. 

Pathogens from dried manure can overwhelm a respiratory system 

weakened by trailer stress. If your trip is a long one, pick manure 

out of the trailer at each stop. And, at the end of each trip hose out 

the trailer thoroughly to remove all manure and urine. 

4. Educate your horse about loading and shipping. 

Loading is the most stressful part of the entire shipping experi-

ence and the time when injuries are most likely to happen. Make 

sure your horse is thoroughly familiar and comfortable with the 

whole procedure. If your horse is a particularly difficult loader, 

it's wise to get the help of an experienced and patient trainer to 

help rebuild his confidence. And, even if you never go anywhere, 

load your horse several times a year and drive around the neigh-

borhood as a refresher. 

5. Maintain good air quality inside the trailer. 

Unless you are shipping in the coldest, wettest climates in an open 

stock trailer, the risk of horses getting too cold is minimal com-

pared to the risks associated with stagnant air, accumulating ex-

haust fumes and excessive heat. When in doubt about the temper-

ature, blanket the horses and leave open air vents or windows. To 

check for drafts, ride in the back of an empty trailer, and adjust 

vents and windows to redirect any strong blasts that could chill 

the horses. Keeping rear windows closed, using floor mats with-

out bedding and wetting hay are measures that reduce amount of 

dust in the trailer. 

 

6. Rest horses at least a week after a long journey. 

Shipping-induced physical changes that leave a horse vulnerable 

to illness can persist for days after the trip is over. To ensure you 

don't stress an already compromised horse, plan for the horse to 

arrive at his destination a week before he'll be asked for a major 

athletic effort. 

7. Keep the trailer in good repair. 

Eliminate any opportunity for vehicle failure by regularly check-

ing and repairing your trailer as needed. Pay particular attention to 

the floorboards, ramp, brakes and hitch. If anything looks suspi-

cious, don't use the trailer until it is professionally inspected and 

fixed. 

8. Be a sympathetic driver. 

While there have been no large-scale studies of the effects of driv-

er technique on shipped horses, researchers agree that a slower, 

steady journey is easier than an erratic, speedy one. Take a ride in 

the back of an empty trailer yourself to experience the differences 

in driving styles firsthand. A useful test of your own driving abil-

ity is to place a half-full glass of water on the dashboard. If you 

can drive without the water sloshing to the three-quarters level on 

the glass, your driving is passenger friendly. 

9. Provide ample water and adequate hay but no grain. 

Water during travel is essential for battling dehydration, a com-

mon side effect of shipping that can lead to other, more serious 

problems. At every stop, or at least every four hours, offer horses 

water from home in a familiar bucket. Many in-transit horses 

won't drink during the first eight hours on the road and some may 

never partake, but continue to offer anyway. Hay is a great pacifi-

er of traveling horses and helps retain water in the gut. In certain 

trailers, however, the hay dust may blow directly into a horse's 

respiratory tract. Wetting the hay can help to control the dust. Re-

searchers agree that feeding grain to traveling horses is not a good 

idea. If stress affects gut function, as they suspect it does, the 

grain will sit and ferment, possibly leading to colic or laminitis. 

10. Cater to each horse's individual preferences. 

Perhaps the most important thing to keep in mind when shipping 

is the preference of each horse. Some horses travel quietly in situ-

ations others find intolerable. Experiment with every variable--

traveling positions, watering routines, even the time of day you 

travel--until you find a combination that suits your horse or the 

majority of the horses that normally travel together. 

Note:  This excerpt originally appeared in the article "Road Tests: 

How Shipping Affects Horses" in the April 2000 issue of EQUUS 

magazine. It recently appeared in the USRider newsletter and we 

thought it worthy of a repeat in our newsletter. 

Horse Trailering Tips 

Learn how to improve your horse's trailering trips. 
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Visit our website for up to date adoptable horses: https://gerlltd.org 

Yankee  is a 15 hh 15 year old Blue Roan QH Gelding. He was 

a stallion when he was picked up by the GDA, but was gelded 

in October of 2018. He has an old injury to his left front pas-

tern.  Pasture Pal only..  He is easy to handle & good for  

farrier.  

 
For adoption fees and additional information,  

please contact CeCe Calli, Adoption Coordinator. 

(706) 371-6804  /  adopt@gerlltd.org 

Ladybug has a gentle soul and is very easy to handle. She 

gets along well with other horses. She leads well and is very 

willing. She stands quietly for the farrier and the veterinarian.  

She does require a pill once a day for Cushing's. 

Cooper is a 15 hh 20+ year old Sorrel QH Gelding.. He is 

being offered as a pasture pal,.  He is easy to handle & good 

for farrier.  Cooper  is looking for a forever home where he 

will be loved and cared for. 

Ransom is a 15.1 hh 20 year old Sorrel QH Gelding. He gets 

along well with other horses and is very sweet. He has good 

ground manners, stands quietly for the farrier and the veterinari-

an.   He does require a half Previcox for arthritis. Pasture pal 

only. 
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Visit our website for up to date adoptable horses: https://gerlltd.org 

Kendall is a four year old, 13.1hh sorrel paint mare who is a 

2019 Rescue Challenge contestant. She is quiet and smart.  

She is being training by Douglas  Owens.   

Skittles is a 14.1 hh 10-year-old sorrel and white Overo Pinto 
mare. Abandoned by a renter and left on her own before she 
was picked up by Rockdale County Animal Control. She is 
sweet natured and is a contestant in the 2019 Rescue Chal-
lenge. 

Wyatt is a 15 hh TWH/KMRH (Kentucky Mountain Racking 

Horse) 7-year-old Bay gelding.  He is sweet and quick to learn. 

He is a 2019 contestant in the Rescue Challenge competition.. 

He is bomb proof to pigs, dogs, loud noises, water and will 

make a great trail horse. 

Annie is a 13.1 hh 3-year-old brown registered Quarter 

Horse and she is super cute! . Annie, formally named 

Whinny, has not had much handing.  She is a 2019 

contestant in the Rescue Challenge competition. She is 

doing amazing things, already! 

 
For adoption fees and additional information,  

please contact CeCe Calli, Adoption Coordinator. 

(706) 371-6804  /  adopt@gerlltd.org 
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This poem is for all the horse owners who have had to put down their 

best friend and companion.  I hope it touches your heart and perhaps  

brings you comfort. 

 

When It's Time To Say Goodbye 

Written & Contributed By Caddie Dufurrrena 

We've spent so many hours together, my precious friend 

There's nothing I dreaded more than saying goodbye 

It came all too quickly, and unexpected 

Not that knowing would have made it any easier 

But I looked in your eyes 

I saw your pain 

I knew that as your best friend I had to do what was right 

There was only one decision I could make 

And I sat with you, through those final moments 

Tears flowing freely and unashamed 

I watched the light leave your eyes 

And I heard your last breath 

I rested my head on your neck 

I told you I'd love you forever 

I told you about the green pastures waiting for you 

Where you could run wild and free 

And as I sat with the shell that was only your body 

Your neck still so soft and silky 

I closed your eyes and straightened your mane 

And I whispered that you were the best horse in the world 

Now, only days later, I am alone 

So few who understand this soul-torturing hurt 

Wearing a mask on my face to hide my pain 

Wishing I could hear your soft nicker just one more time 

I believe, I have to believe, that we will meet again 

Somewhere in those green pastures I can see you waiting 

When my time has come, and I am ready to go 

You'll come trotting up to meet me and carry me home. 

Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 
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GERL Calendar of Events  -  Mark Your Calendars! 

Mark your calendars so that you don’t miss any of these wonderful events that will benefit GERL.  It’s a guaranteed 

great time, a benefit for a wonderful cause and a way to see old friends and meet new friends! 

Visit our website for up to date information on events: https://gerlltd.org 

Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 

October 5, 2019  
GERL Rescue Challenge 

UGA Livestock Arena, Athens, Ga 
 

November 2019 
Stallion to Gelding Castration Days 

Various clinics all over Ga 

November 25th, 2019 
Law Enforcement Training Meeting 

Cobb County, Ga 
 

December 14, 2019 
GERL Christmas Party 

Bethlehem, Ga 

   On what was perhaps the hottest day in June, GERL 
volunteers Linda Kundell, Pat Allen and I decided to 
meet at Linda’s house to sort through the numerous 
boxes and bags of horse blankets that have been gener-
ously donated by supporters. We unfolded and inspect-
ed each and every blanket, fly sheet, stall sheet, and 
neck wrap and carefully put them into large boxes sort-
ed by size. Pat took several blankets home to wash and 
repair. Since we were on a roll, we also sorted through 
all the saddle pads, bits, leg wraps, bridles, halters and 
other items so we could decide what to take to the 
GERL booth at Picker’s Paradise and what might sell 
best at the Rescue Challenge flea market booth and 
silent auction in October. At the end of the day we had 
organized all the GERL items in Linda’s shed, I could 
actually sweep the floor, and she can fit her truck in-
side! We were hot, tired and very dirty, but pleased 
with our progress. Of course, as we worked, we also 
talked about what GERL might do with all the heavier 
blankets and where they could best be put to good use. 

   Linda accepted the challenge and immediately began 
researching horse rescues located further north. She hit 
the jackpot when she contacted Mountain View Equine 
Rescue in New Tripoli, PA, AND learned that GERL’s 
Volunteer Coordinator, Leslie Lambert, was transport-

ing horses only an hour away to Sugarloaf, PA.  A win
-win for GERL and Mountain View! Laura, the man-
ager of the rescue, was thrilled to accept the blankets 
since the winters in her area can be very hard on older 
and/or weaker horses at the rescue and good blankets 
are always needed. 

   Linda and I boxed-up the blankets and will deliver 
them to Leslie this week for transport to the rescue in 
Pennsylvania. What a wonderful gift that GERL have 
the opportunity to share some of its donated winter 
blankets with a reputable rescue where they are badly 
needed and appreciated!  

   Thank you, Leslie Lambert, for offering to take them 
to Mountain View Equine Rescue and to the many 
generous donors who made it possible. 

   For more information about both businesses, please 
see: Leslie Lambert, Horse N’ Around Equine 
Transport, www.horsenaroundtransport.com, (770) 
335-6528 and Mountain View Equine Rescue,   
ww.mountainviewhorse.org, (610) 217-2535 

A Win-Win Success Story 
Phyllis Bowen, Volunteer 
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   After a very successful 2019 GERL Help a Horse 

Campaign where we were able to adopt out 15 horses 

from the GDA equine program as well as a couple 

from our foster program.  Most came from the Mans-

field barn.  Everybody agrees that the two prison im-

pounds need to have horses.  Both prisons have 4 hors-

es at this time.   After I moved Sandy and Yankee to 

my farm, there were only 3 horses left at the Mansfield 

impound barn. The day I went to Mansfield to pick 

them up 2 new horses had just been brought in.  Both 

were very skinny and there was a 3rd one that came in 

with them and she was down at the Pulaski prison im-

pound getting rehabbed.  It has been a very long time 

since there has been only 3 horses at the Mansfield fa-

cility.  It also meant lower feed and vet bills for GERL.   

   The GDA is supposed to be a revolving door; horses 

come in, get fat, healthy (and castrated, if a stallion) 

and go to a new forever home.  For a long time we had 

grown to a place where our revolving door was rusty 

and not moving very fast.  With the campaign behind 

us it is clear to see that that was the oil that was so bad-

ly needed to get things moving.  It was a lot of hard 

work, weekly meetings, several photo sessions, writing 

BIOs, etc., but it paid off in the end and also proved 

that you can rehome pasture ornaments and other “at 

risk” horses if you’re willing to put forth a little effort. 

   A few weeks later there were 10 new arrivals at 

Mansfield, but luckily there were a lot of minis among 

them and they are always easy to place.  I’m hoping 

that things will be able to continue turning with the 

horses coming in and getting placed within a reasona-

ble amount of time, now that the numbers are down.  

I’m looking for a team that would be willing to help us 

with future campaigns if you have some extra time and 

the interest.  Please contact me. 

   On a different note, things with the Rescue Challenge 

are in full swing.  Everybody on the Rescue Challenge 

Committee is a little worried about the low-ticket sales.  

We are suffering from the lack of a marketing person 

to help us with this problem that has existed at least for 

the last eleven years that I have been President.  I’m 

constantly reminded that nobody knows GERL.  I am 

not a marketing person.  I am a project manager.  My 

goals for this organization have been aimed towards 

fixing our horse problems with good common-sense 

programs.  I feel that I have done that.  My thoughts 

about marketing are more aligned with the “build it and 

they will come” attitude.  I feel that if GERL does 

good things people will spread the word.  Does this 

method take longer?  Absolutely!  Sometimes I feel 

like we’re moving at a snail’s pace.  However, we have 

never had the good fortune of having a public relations 

or marketing person volunteer to help.    

   We recently had a “controlled feeder” sale, thanks 

mainly to CeCe Calli.  She was able to sell all the 

horse feeders that had been donated over a year ago 

which made enough money to pay for a marketing 

costs for the upcoming Rescue Challenge.   Any mon-

ies left over will be used for the upcoming 2021 Res-

cue Challenge and Georgia Horse Council (GHC) 

Horse Fair.   

   Speaking of which, that is probably the most exciting 

bit of news that I am pleased to pass on.  The GHC and 
GERL have decided to partner together to host a com-
bined Rescue Challenge competition and Horse Fair in 
April of 2021.  We are all excited about the prospect of 

going bigger and also moving the venue to the Conyers 
International Horse Park.  We’re all hoping for some 
new blood in the way of volunteers.  And let me say 

this about that…the quality of our first (in a long time) 
GHC Horse Fair comes down to the people who are 
willing to step up and get out of their daily rut and help 

us.  If you want to see a Horse Fair return to Georgia, 
please reach out and do something to support one! 
 

     By Patty Livingston, President 
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   Well its newsletter time 
again. GERL members 

have been very busy the 
last few months. So here is 
an update on what is going 

on. On July 18th we had a 
very successful multi-
county law enforcement 

training meeting in La-
Grange, Ga. We had a full 
house with excellent 

presentations and hands-
on training opportunities 
for animal control and po-

lice.  The officers in at-
tendance were definitely 
active learners. These of-

ficers are dedicated to help address the issues of the 

unwanted horse facing their counties.  These educa-
tional opportunities for animal control and law en-
forcement officers are vital to helping abused and ne-

glected equine.  In fact, our law enforcement equine 
training meetings are so successful that we have been 
asked to host another one this fall.  It is in the planning 

stages for November or early December.  We try to 
hold two of these each year.  So if you are interested in 
hosting one in your area of the state please contact me, 

Cynthia Anderson or Patty Livingston. 

   We were very successful with our Help a Horse 
Campaign.   Most of the hoses taken into our program 
have found their loving forever home.  This program 

will continue to be an important part of GERL’s effort.   
In August the GDA took 10 horses and donkeys into 

their program.  The great news is that the county in-
volved is prosecuting.  Now the wonderful folks at the 

GDA are working hard to place them in forever homes.  
I hate to admit it, but one of the little donkeys is at my 
house.  

   On October 5th the GERL Rescue Challenge will 

take place at the UGA Livestock Arena in Athens 
Georgia. This is a must see event. In addition to our 
rescue horses; Medieval Times, UGA Eventing Team, 

and Elaina Schemersey and Cookie Monster will be 
entertaining the crowd.  It is a fun day for the whole 
family. Make sure to mark your calendar. Who knows, 

you may want to make one of the rescues horse a 
member of your family.  If you are interested in being 
a part of this very exciting event consider being a vol-
unteer.  There is volunteer link on our website.  

www.gerlltd.org.  I am looking forward to seeing you 
there! 

   November is GERL’s Stallion to Gelding Castration 
Month.  While everything we do at GERL is designed 

to help solve the problem of the unwanted horse, to me 
this is one of the most important.  You can go to the 
website, www.gerlltd.org,  for a list of participating 

veterinarians in the state.  We can always use more 
veterinarians to participate in this program. So please 
ask them if you think you vet may be interested in par-

ticipating and we will be glad to send them an infor-
mation package. 

   Well, this just about wraps up what has been going 
on since the last newsletter.  I hope to see everyone at 

the Rescue Challenge in October! 

A Note from the Secretary’s Desk 
by Cynthia Anderson 

 

Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: www.gerlltd.org 
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Donations in Memory of 

 

Vendors of our 2019 GERL Rescue Challenge 

Susan Able – Author 

Algin Realty 

Brenna Belanger Vacuum Cleaners 

CC’s Country Corner 

Chattahoochee Trail Horse Association (CTHA) 

Toby Daw, Rescue Challenge Trainer  

Kira DeRosa, Rescue Challenge Trainer 

EquestriSafe 

Georgia Department of Agriculture Equine Division 

Georgia Horse Council 

Hearth Design 

Helois Equine Rehabilitation Center 

Jane Harmon – Author 

Horse N Around 

Josh Peebles Horse Training 

Kel-Mac Saddle Club 

Madison Oglethorpe Animal Shelter  

Lisa Muffley Jewelry 

Maggie’s Menagerie Veterinary Service 

Mary’s Tack & Feed 

Medieval Times Dinner & Tournament 

Paulding County 4-H 

Unbridled Joy Therapeutic Riding 

Up N Smoke BBQ 

Ann Wyrosdick 

Youth Art Show  

Bronze Sponsors 

Big Springs Equine Medicine, LLC 

Kel-Mac Saddle Club – Athens, GA 

Bar G Horse & Cattle Supply – Bishop, GA 

Amicalola Veterinary Services – Talking Rock, GA 

Fifty Stars Ranch – Cumming, GA 

Horse N Around Equine Transport – Conyers, GA 

Tucker Milling LLC – Guntersville, AL 

Athens Orthopedic Clinic 

Ann Wyrosdick 

Silver Sponsors 

Mary's Tack & Feed, Athens, GA 

Gold Sponsors 

Helios Equine Rehabilitation Center – Lincolnton, GA 

Chasing Rainbows Ranch – Hartwell, GA. 

Georgia Horse Council 

Sponsors of our 2019 GERL Rescue Challenge 

Chris Altizer by Kel-Mac Saddle Club 

Chris Altizer by Marian Finco 

Chris Altizer by Annette Von Stetten 

Chris Altizer by George Marable 

Colter Fulton by Pegasus Riding School 

Dusty, Linda Kundell’s dog, by Marian Finco 

Dusty by Jeanne Barsanti 

Leon Robertson by Michael Robertson 

Leon Robertson by Kevin Robertson & Family 

Donis & Sunflower, Susan McCullar’s beloved hors-

es, by Susie Cottingim 

Betty Estelle Carnes by Jeanne Arcelle 

Sherry Hadder’s horse Maggie by Dr. Ava Talmage 

Sunflower by Marian Finco 

Thank you for donating to the 

“Feed a Horse” Program 

Bonnie Lavoie 

Carol Royer 

John Lynn and 

Baxter International Foundation 

Constance Burchette 

Erik Wittenzellner 

Lucy Hight 

Lily Page 

Kim Hampton 

Jim Januzelli 

Christopher Gregory 
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GERL Stallion to 

Gelding Program. 

Stallions Gelded 
To Date By GERL:  

1021 

Horses in our Foster Care Program 

HORSES FOSTER HOME 

Kourtney Linda Kundell 

Rochelle Linda Kundell 

Ladybug Steven Neal 

Ransom Steven Neal 

Cooper Steven neal 

Sandy Patty Livingston 

Yankee Patty Livingston 

Ellie Rylee Nash 

CeCe Calli—Foster Care Coordinator 

(706) 376-2410 

foster@gerlltd.org 

Christine “Chris” Altizer passed away August 14, 
2019, after a difficult battle with cancer. Chris lived 
in Watkinsville and was a good friend to GERL.  She 
was involved 
with several of 
our foster horses 
over the years 
and most recent-
ly adopted Rang-
er, the winner of 
the 2017 GERL 
Rescue Chal-
lenge competi-
tion. She en-
joyed spending 
time with all of 
her rescue ani-
mals  GERL 
sends condolenc-
es to Chris’ fam-
ily as they go 
through this difficult time. 

Obituaries 

Jack Cashin – 

R.I.P. Long-time 

GERL member and 

supporter, Jack 

Cashin, passed away 

on September 15, 

2019.  He was 93 

years old.  Jack was 

the owner of Chuk-

kar Farm Polo Club 

in Alpharetta and 

invited GERL to 

host a fund-raiser 

polo match for many 

years.  He never 

charged GERL a fee 

for using his facili-

ties.  Jack was a true 

horseman and will be missed by many.  Condolences 

to his family for their loss. 
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Cargill Announces new Ultra 

Premium Line of Horse Feeds 

Cargill Feed has a new ultra-premium line of horse 
feed, ProElite which has now 
been incorporated into the 
SHOW program. Triple Crown 
POPs will also be accepted.   

Please save Proof of Purchase 
seals from ProElite and Triple 
Crown and send them to: 

Ginny Scarritt, 4835 Kendall 
Court, Atlanta, GA 30342 

Please Help! 

GERL receives money 

for the following... 

Please save Proof Of Purchase 

seals from bags of these  

Southern States feeds, Legends & Reliance 

and Triple Crown. 

and send them to: 

Ginny Scarritt 

4835 Kendall Court * Atlanta, GA  30342 

In April, 2018 GERL received $787.50 from our 

Proof of Purchase Program. Please keep those POP's coming! 

Hartwell County High School students help 

build Rescue Challenge Obstacles 

   I apologize, but I think there’s been a bit of confusion re: 

the POP program.  There are actually now 2 programs: #1 

SHOW which gives money for POPs from Legends, ProE-

lite & other Southern States brands & #2 Partner’s which 

gives money for POPs from Triple Crown.  Please note we 

can also receive funds for forage type POPs such as Grass 

Forage, Alfalfa Cubes, etc. & if you are large enough for 

bulk bin orders, please send me your original invoice & 

those can be turned in as well.  

    I am receiving less & less POPs every year, but hopeful-

ly the information above will clear up any misconceptions 

& more will come in 2020.  

    Thank you to the following new donors who have sent in 

over the last year: Betty Evenson, Paula Fox & her 32 yo 

TWH “Precious” (may she RIP), Diane Dreher, Paula Bow-

en, Gunzberger, Holly Roberts & Oldfield Equestrian Cen-

ter, Gail Weisenberg from Delaware (thank you Julia Auf-

derheide), Martha Woodham & Blythewood Farm, Louise 

Ditomaso & Bay Creek Farm, Patricia Allen, Pat Green, 

Maryellen Penland, and Cassie Carnes Hand in Virginia 

(thank you Rebecca Gimenez).  You are all amazing & 

have my sincere gratitude for joining us.  

   As always, I thank my regular donors immensely.  Please 

keep the POPs coming.  It lights up my day when I see 

them in my mailbox.  

   Of all animals kept for the recreation of mankind the 

horse is along capable of exciting a passion that shall be 

absolutely hopeless. - Bret Harte.  

 

Thoughtfully, 

   Ginny Scarritt 

Update from Ginny Scarritt 
GERL POP Program Coordinator 
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Bonnie with her new friends at her forever home. 

Bambi is living large at her new home with Peggy in Madison. 

Reba is enjoying her new life with her new BFF. 

Chad has finally found his people!  

We were able to rehome 15 horses 

during our Help A Horse Campaign, 

which ran for 3 months.  All but a cou-

ple of the horses came out of the Ga. 

Dept. of Agriculture’s Equine Pro-

gram.  It was very rewarding to be 

able to place these horses in forever 

homes where they will be safe. 
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   Susan Hathaway, Proprietor of Helios Equine Reha-

bilitation Center in Lincolnton, Ga., recently held a 2-

day open house and invited over 500 guests to view 

their brand new facility.  What an impressive facility it 

is!  Susan came up with the idea to hold a raffle that 

would benefit GERL.  I met her prior to the event and 

provided her with our banners, newsletters and flyers 

advertising our upcoming events.  Susan had her event 

catered with lots of great food and all of her hard work 

paid off.  She had an amazing turn-out and was able to 

raise $400 through her raffle.  Helios Equine Rehabili-

tation Center matched that and Susan presented GERL 

with a check for a whopping $800.00!  She also col-

lected an additional $27 in donations and was able to 

give out all of the newsletters that I had given her, as 

well as the flyers.  Susan plans to add a water park (for 

horses) to her facility in the very near future.  These 

additions will aid in the rehabilitation of horses that 

have been injured or coming out of surgery. Those 

plans include a water walker and a pool for exercising, 

among other things.   

Huge thanks to Susan and Helios Equine Rehabilitation 

Center  for spreading the word about GERL and the 

work that we do for Georgia horses. 

Susan Hathaway presents a check for $800 to Patty Livingston 

Helios Equine Rehabilitation Center in Lincolnton, Ga. 

A First Class Facility  

Helios Equine Rehab Center Donates to GERL 
By Patty Livingston  
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GERL Volunteer of the Quarter 
By Patty Livingston  

  Something always seems to come up at least once a 

quarter that identifies who will be the Volunteer of the 

Quarter and this time was no different.  There’s some-

body who stood out over and beyond, even though she 

does awesome things for GERL all the time.  Who is 

she?   

   CeCe Calli is our Volunteer of the Quarter!  Believe 

it or not, her outstanding work is not about her role as 

GERL’s Foster and Adoption Coordinator, the job 

she’s held for at least 6 years now.  It is about a bunch 

of donated feeders! 

   GERL had ap-

proximately 180 

Controlled Feeders 

for horses that were 

donated by their 

inventor.  Volun-

teers helped move 

all the feeders out 

of the loft of a barn 

over a year ago and 

they have remained 

in storage at Linda 

Kundell’s barn, gar-

age and shed.  She 

recently wanted her 

garage back and so 

the “Feeders for 

Sale Campaign” 

kicked off.    

   First, an executive decision was made to lower the 

price of the feeders to $50 .00.  (We had been asking 

$150 for them.)  From there, CeCe took the ball and 

ran with it. Using mostly social media, she was able to 

pre-sell over 25 feeders right away.  We had to scram-

ble to get a trailer full delivered to CeCe’s ranch where 

they would be picked up by the customers.  Linda Kun-

dell and Steven Neal were gracious enough to do that.  

Within a few weeks CeCe was calling because she had 

run out of feeders and she had more people wanting 

them.  It was like watching the Home Shopping Net-

work where they count down the number left on an 

item that they’re featuring.  The feeders were flying off 

the shelf, so to speak. 

   Linda Kundell and I loaded the remaining 25 or so 

feeders from her shed into my stock trailer and off we 

headed to CeCe’s with end of the feeders.  We unload-

ed them on pallets that she had set up.  After which, 

she treated us to a very yummy lunch!  Within a couple 

of weeks CeCe had sold all the feeders.  Who would 

have guessed that there would be this much interest? 

   CeCe also came up with the great idea of using the 

money that came 

in from the sale 

of the feeders to 

pay for market-

ing for our Res-

cue Challenge 

event.  The 

GERL Board 

agreed and now 

we have a dedi-

cated budget 

available of over 

$2,000 to pay for 

some much-

needed promo-

tional materials, 

FB boosting, ad-

vertising, etc.   

Everybody in-

volved with the 

feeders feels relief that they are finally gone after such 

a long time.  Since I also had some stored in my barn, I 

was very happy.  Linda is very happy because she can 

now get her car in her garage.  The entire Rescue Chal-

lenge committee is happy because we finally have a 

decent budget for advertising.  This has definitely been 

a win-win situation that wouldn’t have been a total suc-

cess if not for the fact that CeCe stepped up and took 

charge of moving the feeders.  Thank you, CeCe, you 

have pulled a rabbit out of the hat as far as we’re con-

cerned! 

  

Linda Kundell and CeCe Calli after unloading the last of the feeders. 
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New Arrivals at the Mansfield Impound 
By Patty Livingston 

A recent trip to the Georgia Department of Agriculture’s Mansfield impound gave me an opportunity to take some photos of 
the latest group of horses, donkeys and a few minis that had recently been picked up.  Ten in all.  It was a fun day!  

A nice Belgium mare Minis and donkeys galore! 

Aren’t I handsome? 

Did you bring me anything? 

Are you looking at me? 

 

With Your Help we...Will Make A Difference! 



July, August & September 2019 Quarterly Newsletter | 29 

Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 

New Arrivals at the Mansfield Impound 
(Continued from Page 28) 

Picture of cuteness! 

A Group Photo! Everybody needs a donkey! 

I’m bored now.  Bring us some hay. 
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October 5, 2019 

9:00 AM 
At the  

UGA Livestock Arena 

 

Doors open 8:00 am 

 
2600 S. Milledge Ave., 

Athens, Ga 30605 

TICKETS AVAILABLE ONLINE  

Adult $15.00 - Child $8.00   
(Purchase on our website @ www.gerlltd.org) 

 DEMONSTRATIONS by:  Medieval Times  
Elaina Schmersey and other entertainment! 

FOOD, VENDORS, SILENT AND LIVE AUCTIONS 

Come for a fun filled day! 

2018 GERL Rescue Challenge winner  

Tinker Moffitt with Dreamer  

Georgia Equine Rescue League 

GERL RESCUE HORSES and TRAINERS 

Competing for $5500.00 Purse 

Cookie Monster & Elaina Schmersey 
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SPONSOR BUSINESS CARDS 

REACH THOUSANDS OF POTENTIAL CUSTOMERS! 

ADVERTIZE YOUR BUSINESS HERE! 

Coverage in our Newsletter and website! 

Business Card Page (Color) Annual: $100.00 

1/4 Page: $150.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

1/2 Page: $200.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

Full Page $300.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

Contact: Cynthia Anderson /  ads@gerlltd.org 

(Above 3 ads include a 2” X 3.5” color on the front page of our website) 

(Customer supplies business card/photos/graphics) 

You can visit our website to for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 
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Georgia Equine Rescue League 

PO Box 328 

Bethlehem, GA 30620 

(770) 464-0138 

https://gerlltd.org 

New Member:  __________  Renewal:  __________                Date:__________________ 

Name:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 

City / State / Zip:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

County: ________________________________  

Phone: _______________________________ 

E-mail Address: ___________________________________________ Referred by:  _____________ 

_______ I am a horse owner 

_______ Although I do not own a horse, I would like to support the GERL 

_______ I am interested in becoming a GERL Foster Home 

_______ I am interested in becoming a GERL fundraising event volunteer 

Annual membership dues are: 

$35.00 Family _______  $25.00 Single  ________ $15.00 Junior (12 & under)_______ Age: _______ 

$50.00 Club, Organization or Business________ $1000.00 Lifetime ________ 

Misc. Donation: _____________ 

In Honor of___________________________   for the amount of $ __________________  

In Memory of _________________________   for the amount of $ __________________ 

 

Make check payable to: GERL 

Mail to:  GERL - P.O. Box 328 - Bethlehem, GA 30620 

With Your Help … We Will Make A Difference! 

PRST STD 
US POSTAGE PAID 

PERMIT #1037 
STONE MOUNTAIN, GA 

“As a convenience you can donate or signup/renew your membership on our website using https://gerlltd.org” 

Certified 501(c)3 with the State of Georgia 

You can visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 


